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April 14, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The proposed ordinance would authorize the issuance of bonds (the “Bonds”) on behalf of the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) in order to refinance (“refund”) any of its outstanding debt, including future issuances.
Typically the issuance of Bonds pursuant to this proposed authorization will only be undertaken whenever market conditions would permit a refunding to achieve the County’s debt service savings target for such transactions as identified in the adopted Debt Management Policy (Motion 12660).
Previous bond ordinances on behalf of WTD have included not-to-exceed limits on the amount of refunding bonds that could be issued within a specific timeframe.  However, the experience of the last refunding undertaken in January 2015 demonstrated clearly how such limitations can be problematic.  During the almost two years since the previous authorization (Ordinance 17599) was adopted, which included a $950 million cap on the issuance of refunding bonds, interest rates fell to levels far below those that had been realistically contemplated in 2013.  As a result of such limitation, an emergency amendment to Ordinance 17599 had to be adopted by the Council on the day of the January sale in order to permit the refunding of additional outstanding bonds that met the County’s savings target. 
Accordingly, in light of this recent experience, the proposed ordinance does not place limitations on the amount of refunding bonds that can be issued and there is no date deadline upon which the ability to sell such bonds would terminate.  These changes are important to ensure the County can efficiently and expeditiously take advantage of favorable market conditions and maximize debt service savings for ratepayers.  The Council would continue to retain the authority for approving all bond sales under this ordinance.
The exact terms of the Bonds will be established by the finance director in consultation with the County’s financial advisor and confirmed by the Council in separate motions to be adopted on the days of the sales.  The first sale under this authorization is expected to take place late in the third quarter of 2015 when it will first become possible to undertake the current refunding of certain outstanding sewer revenue bonds that are callable on January 1, 2016 in order to reduce future debt service savings.   

Thank you for your consideration of this request which is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan,   If you have any questions regarding this proposed ordinance, please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff  





        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Pam Elardo, Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP

Caroline Whalen County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance & Business Operations Division, DES


Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, DES
